West Virginia State University Faculty Senate Report

General Education Committee

Friday, Sept. 7

· Since the last report, the General Education Committee has met several times both in person and via e-mail.

· Over the last academic year, the General Education Committee approved the General education requirements of 2 classes to be listed in the library skills objectives of the curriculum.  These two classes were:  Biology 108 and English 315.  In both cases the proposals received the approval of the committee and were sent to EPC for further evaluation.  In addition to the course proposals, the General education committee also looked at the GE requirements for the new degree program in BAS.  Again, the committee approved the proposal and sent it to EPC for further review.

· The last meeting of the GE committee was on August 15th where an overall plan of the committee for the next academic school year was discussed.  The discussion included the following:

· The committee will meet regularly on the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 12:15 p.m.

· A curriculum sub-committee was formed to work with faculty proposing changes in course syllabi so that the syllabi would be ready for review by the GE committee.

· The “Book of the Year” program will be revived and a selection made by the next meeting.

· One focus of the committee this semester will be how to access if courses listed in GE requirements were meeting the objectives set by the GE committee.

· Development of the woman’s studies and African-America minor or certificate was deemed as one of the responsibilities of the GE committee.

· In a discussion of the newly created General Education Commission by the VPAA, several opinions, concerns, and ideas were brought forth.  These concerns included how to make students more prepared for classes, especially in the math and science courses, what role, administratively, the General Education Committee and the Coordinator of General Education have, and addressing the faulty ratios of full-time to part-time faculty for GE100 and GE200.

· As an appointed Ex-Officio member of the VPAA’s Commission, it was determined that the role of the Coordinator of Gen Ed act as the “voice” of the committee.

· The next meeting of the GE committee will take place on Tuesday, September 11th.

·  The GE Committee also wanted to encourage departments to submit courses which fit into the library skills objectives of General Education.  An E-mail will be set to all of the chairs once they have been established

· Emphasis was again put on the part-time to full-time faculty load for General Education classes (including those taught within the department).  The coordinator of GE is in the process of looking at the ratios of other departmental classes that fit the GE requirements.  For GE 100 and GE 200, the breakdown is:

· 6 Full-Time instructors (each teaching 1 section)

· 7 Part-Time instructors (most teaching 2 sections)

· Several teams do not include a full-time faculty member

